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Honiton Town Council

Policy and Finance Committee

Minutes of the Policy & Finance Committee held at the Town Council Offices, New Street, Honiton
on the Twenty-Seventh day of February 2012
Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr Nick Cornwell * (Chairman)
	Cllr Vivienne Ash *

	Cllr Mike Allen *  **
	Cllr Les Bayliss

	Cllr Gary Elliot (observer)
	Cllr Peter Corke *

	Cllr Sharon Pavey *
	Cllr Vera Howard *

	Cllr John Taylor *
	Cllr Liz Tirard *

	Cllr Vernon Whitlock *
	


* Trained in the Power of Wellbeing

** Also District Councillor
12/11.
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Coombs (S); Cllr Farnham (S); Cllr Foster (P); Cllr Groves (P), Cllr Halse (A/L); Cllr Harman (P); Cllr Zarczynski (S)
12/12.
To receive declarations of interest in items on the agenda

Cllr Allen – Kings Centre Food Bank (P)
Cllr Ash – Community Cinema (Prej); Masterpieces (P)
Cllr Corke – Community Cinema (Prej); TIC (Prej)

Cllr Howard – Baptist Church (P); Honiton Players (P)
Cllr Pavey – Kings Centre Food Bank (P)

Cllr Tirard – Millennium Green (Prej); St Pauls Church (P)

Cllr Whitlock – Masterpieces (P)
12/13.
Lists of Cheques
Members discussed the list of cheques raised in December for £12,912.56 and in January for £19,128.03 which had been previously circulated. It was unanimously agreed to recommend these to Town Council for approval.

12/14. 
Town Council Equalities Policy

Members discussed the amended Equalities Policy circulated prior to the meeting. Subject to amendments raised, it was unanimously agreed to recommend this policy to Town Council for approval.
12/15.
Annual Grants
Members reviewed the Clerk’s report and agreed to recommend to Town Council that a further £2,300 be utilised from funds set aside and that grants be approved as follows. Priority was given to the Town Council’s agreed criteria 
Cllrs Ash, Corke and Tirard left the Chamber when grants relating to their prejudicial interests were discussed and agreed.

	Organisation
	Use to which grant will be put
	Amount requested
	Amount recommended to Town Council

	1st Feniton Brownies
	Trips to local attractions
	£200
	£0

	1st Honiton Guides
	Girl Guide Big Gig
	£150
	£100

	1st Honiton Scouts
	New mess test for Jubilee Family Camp
	£500
	£200

	1st Honiton Brownies
	Travel to @Bristol for stargazer badge
	£250
	£200

	2nd Honiton Brownies
	Contribution to pack holiday
	£200
	£200

	AFC Football
	Equipment and supplies to increase use
	£500
	£150

	Armed Forces Day
	Expenses inc bands, hire of hall etc
	£250
	£150

	Army Cadet Force
	Mess tins & other equipment
	£500
	£200

	Antiques Festival
	Signage, advertising, printing, promotion
	£2,000
	£500

	Baptist Church
	Carpet church to benefit local groups
	£900
	£200

	Bridge Club
	Help with purchase of dealing machine
	£500
	£50

	Busy Bees Pre School
	Refurbishment
	£500
	£150

	Camera Club
	Essential accessories for digital projector
	£200
	£100

	Carnival
	Queens float
	£300
	£200

	Chamber Commerce
	Replacement flags/poles
	£485
	£300

	Citizens Advice
	Running costs
	£1,000
	£1,000

	Community Cinema
	Towards purchase of own projector
	600
	£200

	Headway Devon
	Towards cost of trip for Honiton residents
	£200
	£150

	Honiton Players
	Printing flyers, programmes etc
	£150
	£100

	Honiton Toddler Group
	Storage cupboard
	£200
	£150

	Hot Pennies
	Banners & provision of pennies
	£150
	£150

	Kings Centre Food Bank
	Racking and storage bin
	£1,660.80
	£500

	Masterpieces Youth Group
	Freelance artist to take workshop 6xyear
	£750
	£150

	Millennium Green
	Grounds maintenance
	£2,100
	£1,664

	Mountbatten Sports & Social Club
	Improve kitchen facilities/changing rooms/toilets
	£500
	£150

	Netball Club
	Towards coaching course & equipment
	£260
	£150

	Pantomime Society
	Case for electronic organ
	£100
	£100

	Relate
	Towards counselling costs for Honiton residents
	£900
	£300

	RFC Juniors
	Towards more tracksuits
	Not specified
	£150

	Senior Citizens Centre
	To help with insurance and bank keeping
	£300
	£0

	Senior Council
	Biography of Juanita Phillips
	£1,000
	£0

	Soundout
	Support of monthly meetings
	£500
	£200

	St Pauls Church
	Contribution towards draughtproofing
	£500
	£200

	Swimming Club
	Extra training facilities
	£250
	£150

	TIC
	To assist with wages
	£12,000
	£10,000

	TRIP
	To support Ring & Ride, voluntary car etc
	£600
	£400

	Twinning
	Expenses re Gronau visit to Honiton
	£300
	£300

	Twirlstars
	Replacement uniforms
	£400
	£200

	Vitalise
	Respite breaks for Honiton residents
	£186
	£186

	
	TOTAL
	
	19250


12/16.
Risk Management
Members discussed Cllr Bayliss’ paper on Risk Management and agreed to accept the report and its recommendations as follows :
That the Town Council appoint a working group (reporting to the Policy & Finance Committee) made up of four Councillors and the Town Clerk to :

a) Develop a Risk Management strategy and policy

b) Create a Risk Register

Cllrs Bayliss, Corke, Elliot and Taylor agreed to be member of this working group.

Cllr Bayliss was thanked for his work on this important matter.

12/17.
Open Spaces Policy

Cllr Allen introduced the draft paper which had been circulated. He stressed that this represented a policy rather than a delivery mechanism. Following discussion it was agreed that the Town Council should

a)  Accept the aspirations outlined in section 7 

b) Complete the document for approval

c) Ensure that the aspirations of this policy guide the Neighbourhood Plan

12/18.
Portas Pilot

Members discussed the Clerk’s briefing note, which had been circulated. Following discussion, it was agreed to recommend to the Town Council that this should not be pursued at this time as the Town Council was currently working on marketing in the short term and on the Neighbourhood Plan in the longer term so it would be premature to submit an application. 

12/19.
Dowell Street Corner

Members discussed the current poor state of Dowell Street corner, which is owned by the Town Council, and reviewed outline suggestions for improvement received from a resident. It was agreed that the Clerk should meet with the resident to discuss her ideas further and for a presentation to be made to a future Policy & Finance Committee meeting.

12/20.
Council Structure

It was agreed that, in view of the emerging changes to local councils through the Localism Act, an awayday should be organised to give Members the opportunity to talk through the issues. The Clerk was instructed to organise a venue on a date and time convenient to the majority of Members and prior to the next Policy & Finance Committee meeting on 23 April.
The Chairman proposed that the meeting go into Part 2 session to discuss matters of a confidential nature. This was agreed and the press and public were asked to withdraw from the meeting at this point due to the nature of the business to be transacted.

12/21.
Safe Custody Arrangements
Members discussed the Clerk’s briefing paper, which had been previously circulated. The Clerk was instructed to open discussions with potential providers of safe custody storage following changes to the arrangements at the Town Council’s bank. It was further agreed that the location of any safe storage facilities for the Town Council’s regalia should be kept confidential at all times. 
12/22.
To close the meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.10pm.

Copies of this document are available in large print
Signed Chair

12 March 2012

